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Statewide Advocacy Network on Disabilities, Inc.
February 15, 2005

Dr. Helen Hardcase,

Director of Student Services

Some County School Board,
140 Central Avenue,

Someton, FL 33736





Re:  Johnny Doe, Jr. / Someton Elementary School

Dear Dr. Hardcase:


In the IEP meeting, which took place on January 31, 2005, the IEP team recommended against Johnny Doe, Jr. taking a regular education class in science.  The team gave the following reasons:

1.  Based upon the district’s psychological evaluation, the team felt that Johnny did not have the intellectual capacity to access the teaching in such a class.
2.  Based upon the assessment and opinion of the district’s behavior analyst the team felt that such a class would be too stressful for Johnny and his placement there could cause him to have behavior problems.

As you know, Mr. and Mrs. Doe, disagree strongly with the team’s determination.  Furthermore, we feel that the decision was made without sufficient appropriate assessment information.  The determination of Johnny’s intellectual capacity was based upon a recent WISC-R, which indicated an I.Q. of 64.  The evaluator indicated in his comments that Johnny was easily distracted, sometimes agitated, and impulsive.  The evaluator failed to consider Johnny’s language issues and lower verbal abilities, when choosing his assessment instrument.  

For the above reason and for the fact that the District has based its conclusions relative to Johnny’s intellectual capacity upon one instrument, we respectfully ask that Johnny be allowed to have an Independent Educational Evaluation (IEE), which will assess both his intellectual capacity and his achievement levels.
We would also like a private functional behavior analysis as an IEE.  The District’s assessment simply provided the conclusionary recommendation that Johnny would be best served in his present autism cluster placement.  The assessment also made several untested conclusions about the possible effect of a regular education place upon the child.  We wish to obtain an independent evaluation which will provide recommendations of supplemental aids, services, and accommodations, which would allow Johnny to be successful in a regular education classroom.  

We have both an educational psychologist and a CBA, who are capable of doing the assessments we are requesting.  Once the district has authorized the IEEs, we will provide you with the contact information so that you can contract with these professionals.

We thank you for you consideration in this matter.  If you feel that a multidisciplinary team meeting is required in order to provide the approval for these IEEs, please schedule such meeting as soon as possible in coordination with the parents and myself.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact myself or the parents.

Sincerely,

Diane Wilson,

STAND Advocate

STAND, Inc. advocates are trained to assist parents, in a non-attorney capacity, in advocating for their children with disabilities.  They are not attorneys and they neither offer legal advice nor do they act as attorneys

